Lancaster, Morecambe & District Corrymeela Support Group
 


This ecumenical group started in 1981, following a visit to the Corrymeela Community’s Centre at Ballycastle, Co. Antrim, N. Ireland by Revd. Richard Smart of St. John’s church, Sandylands.  Together with Fr. Leo Kelly of St. Patrick’s church, Heysham, a common commitment was found. 


Corrymeela is a Community of Christians of all ages and traditions, committed to the healing of social, religious and political divisions that exist in Northern Ireland and throughout the world.  Founded in 1965 by Revd. Ray Davey, he felt compelled to put his faith into action and help heal divisions.  The Corrymeela Community remains a place where people from opposing backgrounds meet, learn about one another and share common ground.  Volunteers from many countries come to help and learn about the spirit of peace that is Corrymeela.


In 1982 the local support group held its first annual supper to raise funds for Corrymeela.  This has remained a tradition, held during the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity in January.  Churches Together in Heysham and Morecambe West End have continued this event – the next being held at Wesley Methodist Church, Heysham on 21st January 2005 at 7pm.


In 1996 Revd. Smart made a special appeal to raise £10,000 for Corrymeela and this was achieved prior to his retirement, enabling Corrymeela’s work to continue with the refurbishment of the kitchen at the Centre.


Current members have organised Corrymeela Sunday Worship (held the nearest to St. Patrick’s Day) in churches, at college and at Lancaster Cathedral.  Concerts and video presentations have raised both awareness and funds. In 1999 member, Eddie Brady, successfully ran the London Marathon for Corrymeela.


This year the group attempted to reach out to new members from all faiths or none through promoting a One World Week Event at The Platform, Morecambe in October.  Corrymeela’s Community Cohesion Programme was promoted at the launch of the Lancaster District Diversity Festival and it is hoped to continue this through video presentations and events throughout the year (info.tel.01524 422972).

Heather Bennett

 

